
Notice of Race 
2012 Culver Academies -Fall Sailing Invitational Regatta 

September 22-23, 2012 
Culver Academies, IN 

 
 
RULES:  
 
The Regatta will be governed by the 2009-2012 Racing Rules of Sailing, 
the prescriptions of US Sailing, the Laser class rules, the Procedural 
Rules of the Interscholastic Sailing Association, this notice of race, 
and the sailing instructions.  
 
ELIGIBILITY:  
 
Paid Membership in MISSA and ISSA for 2012 -2013 is required. Teams 
comprised of members from multiple schools are eligible to race.  
 
FORMAT:  
 
The regatta will consist of A and B divisions of 420’s (no traps, 
mainsheet bridles or spinnakers) and a separate Laser Full Rig & Laser 
Radial classes if there are more than 3 entries. The regatta will be a 
round robin format, 420 divisions will rotate boats after every two 
races. The Laser Classes will not rotate, but will remain in their own 
boat for the entire regatta.  
 
A full team shall be comprised of a skipper and crew (alternate optional) 
for A division (420, and a skipper and crew (alternate optional) for B 
division (420).  
 
Laser classes will be scored separately with their own prizes. Final Team 
scores will be calculated from the 420 fleets only.  
 
 
SCHEDULE:  
 



First warning will be no earlier than Saturday at 1000 hours. Racing will 
continue throughout the day. No race will start after 1400 hours on 
Sunday. We will continue racing into the early evening on Saturday, and  
Culver will host a regatta dinner on Saturday evening for all 
participants, parents and coaches. Two races completed in each division 
will constitute a regatta.  
 
REGISTRATION AND HOUSING:  
 
To reserve a cabin, phone Quentin Chafee, (401) 793-1017 or email at 
quentinchafee@gmail.com. Registration will take place from 0800 - 0930 
hours on Saturday Oct. 8th. Housing has been changed from motels to 
cabins. Depending on your numbers, your team may be combined with another 
team in a cabin. Cabins hold 12 sailors plus 1 adult chaperon (a chaperon 
is required per cabin) FYI: If you are interested in reserving a motel 
room for parents or spectators, please contact Susan Thews at 
thewss@culver.org. Availability is not guaranteed. Also there are a few 
B&BÆs in Culver as well as a few hotels in Plymouth, IN.  
 
ENTRY FEE:  
 
$60 per sailor. Please email or call with the number of sailors. Entry 
fee includes Lunch & Dinner on Saturday, and Breakfast and Lunch on 
Sunday. Coaches and Parents are welcome to eat with their sailors  
free of charge.  
 
COMPETITORS MEETING:  
 
There will be a competitors meeting at 0930 Saturday morning. Sailing 
instructions will be available at registration.  
 
BOATS:  
 
The 420 fleets will be limited to 17 boats provided by Culver. First 
come, first serve. Lasers are required to bring their own boats.  
 



 
AWARDS:  
 
First through Third each team in the double-handed divisions; First 
through Third for each sailor in the single-handed division. Overall team 
awards will be given to the top three teams, combining 420 A and B 
division scores.  
 
DIRECTIONS:  
 
I suggest using Google Maps to get you here. The campus address is: 1300 
Academy Road, Culver, IN 46511. To get to the Naval Building from US 31, 
take S.R. 10 west. When you pass by Woodcraft camp on your left, as you 
go down the hill, turn right onto S.R. 117. Take first right through a 
yellow gate, and proceed towards the Naval Building about 1/5 of a mile 
down along the shoreline.  
 
To get to the Naval Building from S.R. 17, come south on S.R. 17 until 
you hit a stop sign. There will be a huge horse pasture on your left, and 
a liquor store straight ahead. Take a left onto S.R. 10. Follow until  
You are near the football field, and take a right onto S.R. 117. Take 
first right through a yellow gate, and proceed towards the Naval Building 
about 1/5 of a mile down along the shoreline.  
 
REGISTRATION DEADLINE:  
 
You must RSVP for the regatta with how many sailors, boy/girl numbers 
breakdown by Monday, September 17th. Names of each individual sailor and 
what boat they are in is not essential to know by this time. 


